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Dear prayer partner, 
 
2024 closed out and we are grateful for the victories that God gave us this past year. 
Much has happened and we are praying for a continued touch of God’s hand upon 
us.  
 
The news is reporting a ceasefire that may have been reached in Israel hangs in the 
balance leading up to the official signing date.   
 

Psalm 122: 6 Pray for the peace of Jerusalem: they shall prosper that love thee. 
 
As far as the “Journey to Jerusalem“ ministry, even with a cease fire, it will still be 
some time before a trip can be planned. The reason is that there are many people dis-
placed, especially in the North, that are using hotels and etc. for housing. After a set-
tling period this should normalize and hotel prices, which are extremely high due to 
the displacement, should come down.  
 
For now,  I’m in and out of churches presenting the burden, raising funds, and talking 
to preachers. I’m excited about the number of preachers that are interested in paying 
their own way and helping with the trips!! 
 
I presented the ministry to two churches in Gaffney this past week and will be 
preaching Wednesday at my home church (Victory Baptist). 
 
I’m continuing to build my schedule and praise God for the holes that He is filling.  
 
Please continue to pray for Israel, for my family, and God’s continued hand on the 
ministry.  
 
 
  
May God bless you and keep you! 
 

 

 

 

 

Psalm 48:12 Walk about Zion, and go round about her:  

tell the towers thereof. 13 Mark ye well her bulwarks, consider her palaces;  

that ye may tell it to the generation following. 
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